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I understand that Ministers have been discussing a proposal to appoint
a Minister for the North.

As you know there is considerable and widespread dis-satisfaction in

the Northern Region with Government policy towards Industry and Employment.
Regional Policy has been eroded, unemployment is rising dramatically
throughout the Region and these trends seem likely to continue.

The Northern Group of Labour M.P.s have been pressing the Secretary of
State for Industry to create a Northern Development Agency. Keith Joseph
has considered this proposal but made no final decision. At no time have
we been told of any counter proposal to create a lMinister for the North.

.I am writing to ask whether consideration of this latter proposal is
continuing or whether a decision has been made.
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